SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of December 19, 2007
CALL TO ORDER
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees: Joseph Hubbard, Glenn Loyet, Kenneth Joseph, Deputy Clerk Deborah Allsup, Attorney Alex Libell and Recorder Debbie Dawson.

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to excuse Trustee Gary Hursey and seconded by Joseph Hubbard. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.
Others:  Gary Fohne and Charles Bevirt
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES
Joseph Hubbard made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor’s Meeting of December 5, 2007 and seconded by Glenn Loyet. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet reported that they had their Christmas Dinner December 6th and it went well, they got out early due to the weather. Everyone got home safely. There next meeting will be January 23rd.  
YOUTH REPORT

Kenneth Joseph stated that he had nothing to report.
AFTER PROM
None
PLANNING REPORT
Joseph Hubbard reported that the Planning Commission held a hearing last night for Jack Schmitt to consider a request for a Special Use Permit for a Planned Building Development to allow the construction of a 10’ x 30’ illuminated Advertising Sign in an “A” Agricultural Industry Zone District, property known as XXX Scott Troy Road, O’Fallon, Illinois, in O’Fallon Township. Joseph Hubbard made a motion to not object to this particular Special Use Permit and seconded by Gary Ahle. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.
TRUSTEES REPORT


None

SUPERVISORS REPORT
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the mileage rate increase of 48.5 to 50.5 per mile starting January 1, 2008 and seconded by Joseph Hubbard. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.
Supervisor Ahle stated that they will have to pick up Election supplies Wednesday, January 30th at 9:30a.m. for the General Primary Election.

Supervisor Ahle stated that TOI Education Program is scheduled for March 12th in Fairview Heights, IL and anyone interested in going can notify the Township office and all the information about the program is in the office.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Supervisor Ahle stated that our custodian Foster Calvert’s mother passed away and not sure if he will be back. He may have to move. 
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Ahle stated that the Township received a thank you letter from the O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce for renewing our membership.

Supervisor Ahle stated that the Township donated $500.00 to Christian HomeCare Services. Angie Mertens does a lot for us out here.

Supervisor Ahle stated that he had received a letter from Eugene Luettinger about Horner Park and Summerfield Park. 


Supervisor Ahle stated that we have received a thank you letter from Ed Brem for the donation of $1,000.00.

Supervisor Ahle stated that we had received a TIF check and the Township got $2,559.33. He stated that we never know when we get them.

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                     
    $51,216.55
                   General Assistance                  1,650.91
 
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll call  4 ayes. Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT

None
Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

Orval H. Schloemann
Town Clerk







By:  Deborah A. Allsup







Deputy Town Clerk

